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                                                                                             20/20 VISION 
 

Clear vision is important to all of us, which is why we wear corrective lenses, have Lasik surgery, and receive a 

thorough eye examination for any conditions leading to blindness. We have one set of eyes, and strive to preserve 

our eyesight, hoping it stays 20/20 as long as possible. Those with failing eyesight understand more acutely the 

importance of 20/20 vision. 
 

Likewise, for organizations and institutions, maintaining a 20/20 visual clarity of the present and the future is critical 

to their health; to see how the culture is changing, what forces are at work around them, what obstacles block the 

way, what they celebrate, and what they will relinquish, are aspects of 20/20 vision.  They ask and answer questions, 

“who are we, why are we here, how are we doing, and where do we go next,” to provide visual acuity and clarity of 

purpose, future, and a pathway to get there. This vision guides the organization’s future.  
 

The church also requires a keen 20/20 vision to see where God is at work, what God is doing, where God is leading. 

Living Saviour seeks God’s guidance and clarity of vision for our future. In the past, few congregations needed to 

study or explain these things; existing was sufficient for people to come. Today, that is 

not so.  People find meaning, purpose, and faith in a variety of places; church has 

become a minor player. There is also a distrust of organized religion and institutional 

church, so people turn their back on church, and seek spiritual nourishment and 

fulfillment in other ways and places.  With rapid-fire change happening, Living Saviour 

must stop and clear its vision of the past, sharply focus on the future, and examine their 

present, seeking to bring laser-focus to next steps.  
 

Our 20/20 vision is rooted and grounded in God, God’s call, and God’s purpose for us here in this corner of South 

Charlotte.   The council and strategic planning team seek clarification about what is God’s calling for us and who is our 

neighbor.  One “vision test,” identifying our core value words: Music, Liturgy, Sacrament; Caring, Serving, Community, 

Hospitality.   
 

Another step in clarifying our vision happened at the Faith Forum on January 5, where your answers to “Why is Living 

Saviour on this corner of Carmel Road and what are we to do now, in the year 2020 and following?” brought into 

focus the belief that we are to “aid in healing a broken world,” “to heal brokenness,” and to be a place “of spiritual 

nourishment.”   
 

God has a vision and a dream for this world; every congregation has a part in bringing that vision to reality. The 

strategic planning team is working to discover this through prayer and conversation, Living Saviour’s role in fulfilling 

that vision. You are invited to pray for our congregation, the planning team and your congregational council. Feel free 

to share additional thoughts, sharing with me. 
 

God is faithful.  God is gracious.  God is with us to the end of the age in Jesus Christ.  
 

Love in Christ, 

Pastor Angela  

FEBRUARY 2020 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leanderchurchofchrist.org%2Fvision-sermon-series&psig=AOvVaw3mO2iJD_FNdK1au4E_WH1S&ust=1580252350218000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIjf2f3wpOcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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                                  WEEKEND OF STORYTELLING AT CROSS & CROWN AND ADVENT LUTHERAN 

Theme: “Small Things Considered” 

(when small things become big) 

Events for ALL, at Advent: 

 Workshop on finding/crafting/telling stories:  Thursday, February 6, 6-9 p.m. 

 Evening of Storytelling:  Saturday, February 8, 6:30-9 pm 

Both locations:  Individual Coaching Friday and Saturday, February 7 and 8 (sign up on Thursday evening) 

                                 Presenter: Pastor Rebecca Anderson (Earshot Stories and Gilead Church, Chicago) 

For more information go to www.crossandcrown.org and click on “events.” 

All events free of charge! 

(supported by NC Synod Peeler-Casey grant & sabbatical funds) 

Join us! 

                           LUTHEROAD DAY CAMP RETURNS JUNE 22-26 

Mark your calendars for Monday June 22-Friday June 26 for another year of Lutheroad Day 
Camp. This opportunity for elementary age kids to experience summer camp without having to 
leave home comes to us for 1 week. The leaders are college-age students who spend the sum-
mer leading groups of campers through games, crafts, songs, skits, bible stories, all centered 

around a theme. This year, This is Our Prayer.  Camp builds relationships between our own church kids, the com-
munity kids, the adult volunteers, and with God. Camp is an opportunity to be a kid, have fun, learn, and explore 
faith in a safe environment.  Pre-post camp care is available for families who have working parents. There is also a 
½ day option for preschool age in the Living Saviour Preschool that same week. 
 

How can you help? Volunteer!  Coordinators, helpers, pre-camp preparation, or help during the week; there is 
something for everyone. You might plan to invite a child you know, perhaps helping to pay for camp. You might 
help pass out flyers or perhaps even create them! Pastor Angela needs many hands to make camp go, and you can 
be a part of offering healing and hope to God’s world.  Share Jesus and the joy of summer camp with a child!  

 

This is Our Prayer Lutheroad Day Camp 

Age: Completed Kindergarten-completed 5th grade 

Time: 9 a.m.-4 p.m. (pre care—7-9; post care 4-6) 

Cost: Member cost $80; Non-member cost $110; Pre-post camp care $75 

                                                                                         NEW MEMBERS  

New Members will be welcomed on February 9 at the 10:30 worship service and on 
February 16 at the 8:30 worship service.  It is a new year and a new chance to declare 
your intention to be part of the congregation of Living Saviour Lutheran Church.  If you 
are interested in joining at this time, please let Pastor Angela know or call the church 
office, so the arrangements can be made.  A short class and tour of the church building 
will be offered at a time that is convenient for those who express interest.  
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               MARCH 29, 2020     UNITY SUNDAY 
 

 Thanks to everyone who came to the Unity Service and Potluck luncheon on December 
29, 2019.  All had a great time, and great food provided by wonderful cooks.  For those 
that were traveling for the holidays, we hope you had a great time, but we missed you at 
the Unity Service and Potluck luncheon.  But you will have four additional opportunities 

in 2020 on the fifth Sunday of every month with 5 Sundays, when we worship together in  celebration during one 
service at 10:30 AM  followed by a potluck luncheon. Our next such celebration Sunday will be on March 29.  These 
5th Sunday celebrations have proved to be very popular with many of us at Living Saviour. Come and join in the fun 
with all of us.  Share some news about the upcoming year or your Christmas and New Year celebrations.  As always, it 
is really good to see every one gathered together in the sight of God every so often.     As always, prepare your best 
culinary masterpiece to share, and enjoy what others have lovingly prepared. 
 
Steve Vick, Council Representative for Worship and Music  

                               THANK YOU, LIVING SAVIOUR! 

 Pastor Angela and the staff of Living Saviour would like to thank the 

congregation for your generous Christmas gift.  We appreciate serving and 

working with such a supportive council as well as all of the members and 

friends of this congregation, who show their love to each of us on the staff 

and to one another all year long.  Thanks be to God!  

May the Peace of Christ be with you all throughout 2020 and always.  

     SPRING CRAFT FAIR AND SHOW 

 

Living Saviour will be hosting our 3rd Spring craft and gift show on March 
21.  There will a variety of crafters making their works available. Please 
come by and find your Easter items.  There will be lunch available. The 
raffle table will include items from vendors and area merchants.   

If you would like to participate, please contact Wayne Thom at 
waynethomnc@aol.com or Anita Mitchell at anita412@twc.com. 

                                SCOUTING FOR FOOD  
 

Pack 265 and Troop 165 will be collecting food for Loaves and Fishes on Sunday,      

February 2, 2020 (Boy Scout Sunday at Living Saviour).  Please help us feed our hungry 

neighbors throughout the greater Charlotte area.  In greatest demand are canned 

soups, canned fruits, fruit juices, canned meats, peanut butter and powdered 

milk.  We cannot collect glass containers or frozen foods.   Thank you. 

 

mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com
mailto:anita412@twc.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwj-y4muzJXnAhUESq0KHRGUBgUQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolbsa.org%2Factivities-2%2Ffood%2F&psig=AOvVaw27FXgAY9-4AlRyINFcAE5Y&ust=1579727141975115
https://www.b1015.com/event/spring-craft-show/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjzm4v4zannAhUQbawKHUkGB9kQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fthank&psig=AOvVaw1fXl4vaduevEGNwgXwIZB2&ust=1580413821114186
https://www.immanuelpc.org/sermon_series/ecumenical-service-for-christian-unity/
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                                                  2nd ANNUAL   
                          SHARE THE LOVE EVENT 

 
Thank you for your generous outpouring of love and support in 2019 for the kids at the Salvation 
Army CENTER OF HOPE HOMELESS SHELTER.  As the numbers at the shelter grow, let’s show our 
abundant love again this year!  
 

JANUARY 19 – FEBRUARY 9: SEE OUR DISPLAY TABLE 
GIVING TREE DONATIONS: take a tag from the tree, buy that SPECIFIC item, and place that NEW, UNWRAPPED 
ITEM in the collection bin by February 9 

 
 

 
 
 

 

MONETARY DONATIONS: CASH or CHECKS payable to Living Saviour Lutheran Church, memo: SHARE THE 

LOVE. Place your donation in the church collection plate by February 9. Envelopes are on our Display Table. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

FEBRUARY 9:  Join us for a fun-filled Valentine’s SHARE THE LOVE party! 
   

BREAKFAST - 9:30-10:30am [free - table SHELTER donations are welcome] 
FUN - Make Valentine decorations for the shelter.  

FINAL DAY – last day for donations for the Center of Hope homeless kids. 
 

SIGN UP TO ATTEND OR TO VOLUNTEER - SEE OUR DISPLAY TABLE 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY - Share the Love Ministry 

(for more information, please contact Betty Reynolds 704-287-5724) 

Funds are needed for the SHELTER to purchase multi-sized, periodic or large items such as: portable cribs, 

multi-sized diapers as needed, baby formula as needed, baby and children’s coats, shoes, boots and other 

clothing. 

See tags for NEW, UNWRAPPED items for the kids such as: 

*WHITE twin bed sheets       *WHITE Pack & Play sheets            *baby wipes 

*towels (light colored)  *soft pre-school toys  *underwear  *hats & gloves                                       

                         

                                     CARING AND SHARING GROUP 
 

The Caring and Sharing group will gather for its monthly meeting on Friday, February 7, at 
10am-11am at the church.  The group welcomes all – church members, friends and neighbors 
- who seek friendship, support, and resource information to help care for others or them-
selves during illness, loss or the challenges of aging. For more information, contact Betty   
Reynolds at 704-287-5724 or CoachBettyR@gmail.com.   

 

                           NATIONAL LUTHERAN CHOIR 

THE NATIONAL LUTHERAN CHOIR will be touring in North Carolina and Georgia in 

February.  On  Saturday, February 22, 7:00 p.m. the Choir will be at Christ Lutheran 

Church in Charlotte.  As a part of the concert most of our Chancel Choir will be joining 

with a mass choir to present three selections with the National Lutheran Choir.  If you are 

interested in singing with the group, please speak to Don Huff.  All are invited to attend the concert at Christ 

Lutheran, 4519 Providence Rd. on February 22.   If you would like more information on how to support the NLC’s tour 

in North Carolina, please contact Sandra Cline at scline@nclutheran.org. 

mailto:CoachBettyR@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjtoYyPjerlAhVPUK0KHUTDBmsQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcommunitycaringsharing%2F&psig=AOvVaw303DbLNiqrF0u2XwaIWHko&ust=1573834618325207
mailto:scline@nclutheran.org
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwipgYy7tZrnAhVC-qwKHc_tCqgQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnlca.com%2F19%2F20-season-announcement&psig=AOvVaw0eKn1ZLitIZPSEwNbYRjjM&ust=1579892774090315
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                                                              UPDATE ON CHURCH FINANCES THROUGH DECEMBER 

Our congregation approved a budget in January with a $10,000 deficit, yet we hoped our revenue would grow and 
help us meet our expenses without a deficit.  Through God's overwhelming  generosity and the generosity of our 
members and visitors, we continue to believe that we will end the fiscal year in January better than we expected. 
Instead of a deficit we think we may end the year with several thousand dollars better than breaking even. Thank 
you!  Dankeschön for your generosity! 

     Jim Huddle, Treasurer 

 

 

General Fund offerings thru December, 2019 $409,386  

General Fund expenses thru December, 2019 $357,299  

Forward/Forty Contributions thru December, 2019 $  72,383  

                                                             SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2019-2020  
 

 

If you want to work with students, you must register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

Even if you have registered before, you must resubmit your application each year.   

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools, but you must register each year: 
Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details. 
  

Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

(carenballantine@hotmail.com) 

                      CRISIS ASSISTANCE MINISTRY DONATION SORTING 

                                Second Friday every month from 1-3pm 

                                                         500 Spratt St 

 

In 2019 we started a regular rotation at CAM for sorting.  That will continue in 2020.  All hands are needed to help 
sort through donations to get them as quickly as possible into the FREE STORE and into the hands of clients.  Gener-
ous donations have overwhelmed the agency and they can really use the help.  Following are the next dates to serve: 

                                                        March 13             April 10              May 8                June 12 

BAKERS NEEDED! 

Our Tuesday Morning Coffee/Muffin give away is growing.  It is a great way to connect with our 
surrounding neighbors and preschool parents.  Bakers are needed to keep our supply going.  It is 
a great way to do outreach from your own home.  Please contact Caren Ballantine if you would 
like to be added to this special team of volunteers!  Caren will contact you when muffins are 
needed. 

 

http://trinitytucson.org/mission-giving/
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
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                      STEWARDS OF FUTURE MEMORIES 
 

I leaned over the top of the Dutch door at the entrance to the Nursery 
Room before the Second Service to greet the 2 ladies watching the 
younger children noisily playing with the variety of toys scattered across 
the floor. A small boy lit up the room with his ear to ear smile as he 
raced to the door to joyfully greet me.  “Mr. Art – Mr. Art,” he  exclaimed 
and proceeded to detail the great adventure he had undertaken in en-

thusiastic detail.  I laughed along with him as the words poured from him regaling his exploits. Some of the children 
paused to listen intently as he happily told me his tale of great adventure. 

One of the goals of this years Abundant Joy Overflowing Generosity program is caring for each other Within Our 
Faith Community.  LSLC has committed to support our Youth through activities such as Camp Vivace and              
LutherRoad on a church level. We need to also connect with our children from birth to adult level on an individual 
level.  Before or after Church Services or other activities, do we walk right past the young ones on pursuit of that 
cup of coffee?  We need to stop and relate to them on an individual level.  To let them know that they are an      
important part of our Faith Community.  I remember growing up as a young church goer that an elderly gentleman 
(who was probably in his 40s) always had a different corny joke he would share with the kids in the Fellowship Hall 
as we encountered him in our quest for cookies and milk.  

While driving in the car my grandson enthusiastically told me that he couldn’t wait for next October to participate 
in the next Glenda and Ray Kilminster’s Neighborhood Loaves and Fishes Grocery Collection and Halloween Party 
because it was so much fun and helped people in need.  What a great opportunity to build relationships within the 
church across many generations.  Let’s start talking to the younger ones and relating to them as we encounter 
them and start building those happy memories of our family of Faith! 

Art Lange, Council Representative for Stewardship 

                                    WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                       February Activities 
 
Quilt Ministry workshop will meet on Thursday, February 6, at 10:00.  More quilt         
assembly!  Pin and tie layers   together, create warmth for others, fellowship with lovely 
ladies…what more could you ask? No experience or   supplies are needed. Come join us! 
 
Hope Circle will meet on Thursday, February 20, at 1:00. We will discuss the book The 
Girl Who Fell From the Sky by Heidi Durrow. We will also put together plans for some of 
the following: 

 

 March 21 - LSLC’s Spring Craft Fair. WELCA will have a Bake Sale table to fill with goodies to sell. Profits will be 
put towards needs within our church. 

 March 28 Living Saviour WELCA will be host for the Spring Gathering of the Mecklenburg/Union WELCA        
Conference. We will discuss menu possibilities and table décor. 

 May 9 – The date of our annual Mothers and Daughters brunch. We’ll talk about a theme, decorations, a menu 
and a ministry to support. 

 Thankofferings – If you have been a part of WELCA for any length of time, you may have been collecting coins 
in a Thankoffering box. In the past we have had an annual ingathering, usually in conjunction with WELCA     
Sunday.  We will discuss an upcoming in- gathering time for our boxes! 

 New Service Project – We’ll discuss a “noisy coin collection” idea to raise funds for church needs 

 Movie Matinee Days – Instead of monthly meetings, perhaps an afternoon movie will bring a new level of    
fellowship and include more participants. 

 
For more information , contact Alice Jenkins (jenkinsalice2019@gmail.com). 

http://christusvictor.com/events/welca-meeting/
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                                                                           WEDNESDAY MORNING BOOK STUDY 
 

We are continuing the book study of "Searching For Sunday," by Rachel Held Evens. 

She writes about the seven sacraments of the Catholic and Episcopal Church.  As Lutherans we 
have two sacraments - Baptism and Holy Communion.  It is interesting to explore and discuss 
the others. 

We have completed Baptism, Confession, and Holy Orders. 

We have nearly completed "Communion."  We have "Conformation," "Anointing of the Sick," 
and "Marriage" to explore.  

Please join us on Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. for interesting discussion. 

Everyone is Welcome.  Come when you can. 

Janet Mayer (janetmayer@bellsouth.net) 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer.  We pray for the possibilities that can happen  
in and of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and 
those that God gathers and the opportunities for witnessing.  Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the                                    
possibilities that can   happen in each place.  If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with 
pictures for you to use.  So, please join us!  For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
                                                                                                                                                

                 February “Weekly Prayer Teams” 
 

       1/26-2/2            Traci Anderson and Will Charnock 
   2/2-2/9               Lillian Stephens and Nancy Mersereau 
   2/9-2/16            Jean Dunne and Janet Wagstaff  
   2/16-2/23          Ray and Ken Kilminster 
   2/23-3/1            Art Lange and Frank DeLoache 

 Our Room In The Inn shelter season is going well. Each Sunday night through March 29, we     

welcome twelve homeless neighbors, through Urban Ministry, who spend the night and       

experience Living Saviour's hospitality.  On Sunday mornings you can be a part of this                     

ministry by heading over to our "bedroom" in the Education Wing and putting fresh, clean 

sheets on the beds for  guests. Just a few minutes of your time will add a welcoming  coziness 

for our homeless neighbors!  If you have questions about our shelter ministry, please contact 

Frank DeLoache (frank.deloache@yahoo.com or Alice Jenkins (jenkinsalice2019@gmail.com). 

                                                                                 SUMMER SOFTBALL IS COMING 

Believe it or not, summer will be here soon and Living Saviour is hoping to again participate in the South Charlotte 
softball league. If you would like to participate, please contact Wayne Thom at waynethomnc@aol.com. Games will be 
on Monday and Friday nights at various parks. 

mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwicmZLviIXjAhVJUt8KHbmWBBIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.goodreads.com%2Fbook%2Fshow%2F22574709-searching-for-sunday&psig=AOvVaw2kqHQ0OgmcVW7dWznwaYKG&ust=1561567045797967
mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com


 

 

                                                                                             PRIMETIMERS    
 
                                                                             Wednesday,  February 19, 11:30 a.m. 
                                                                                                                      

 Quality Chinese Cuisine                                               

(10719 Kettering Drive Charlotte, NC 28226)  

  All age 50 and above welcome!  
                         

 Please join us and invite a friend!  
  

 
            For more information, contact:  Tom and Jeanette Schick  (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 
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         PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 
             

                                           “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our 
meetings and at home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: People in our faith community who are seriously 
ill, have major surgery, have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a 
long recovery period, or going through distressing times. We have given 188 since 
our inception in 2012.   
 

When Do We Meet: 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month.  In February - Tuesday, February 11 and February 25, in the 
Conference Room at 10:00 a.m.   

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and 
blessings. They will be wrapped in God’s love.         If you have questions or want to learn more about this valuable ministry, 
please contact Jeanne Davis  (jeannedavis88@att.net)  

                                                                                                                    DINNER NIGHT OUT  
          

                      Tuesday, February 11, 6:30 p.m. 

                Riccio’s Authentic Italian Restaurant                                                                                
 (9213 Baybrook Ln, Charlotte, NC 28277) 

 

 

                          Please plan to join us for an evening of fun, good  Italian food, drink and great conversation.                  
  

All adults are invited and welcome to bring friends.  

 If you have questions, please contact John or Pam Williams (jfwilliams7200@aol.com) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizpMb7yKDYAhVxQN8KHUFfBAoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mywanfu.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw10v8mVfzgTYRmC_VIZmnQW&ust=1514133481070557
https://www.stjamesah.org/ministry-guide/prayer-shawl-ministry/
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THERE WILL BE AN ALTAR GUILD MEETING on Saturday, February 22, at 10:00 a.m. in the 

Fellowship Hall.  If you are interested in learning more about altar guild, or currently serve the 

Altar Guild, please plan to attend.  We will be discussing roles and responsibilities of the team.    

 If you have questions, please see Pastor Angela or Robin LaFollette. 

COUNTDOWN TO SUMMER V 
Save the date 

Saturday May 16, 10 a.m.-2 p.m.  
  
Countdown to summer connects our congregation to the community around us. 
We are known for our Parrot Sign—an enormous tarp with a colorful duct tape  
parrot drawing attention to the FREE FOOD-GAMES-FUN Event designed to do 
what we are planning—meet our neighbors and say hello.   Churches are often  
insulated inside our sanctuary, forgetting God’s mission to “GO, make disciples”    
as Jesus put it (Matthew 25).  Making disciples means sharing God’s love and     
goodness with the people around the congregation. To meet them, we are inviting 
them to come for something fun, free, and full of love.  
 

The joy of seeing the kids faces as they Zing-bow, and Penny Toss, and get faces and hair decorated is priceless. 
Having the opportunity to offer God’s blessing and love through the simple act of sharing a hotdog, chips, snow 
cones, popcorn, and small prizes fills the heart to overflowing. How often do we meet those who live just around 
the corner or work close by? Not often enough. Come and be part of this amazing day of offering God’s blessings 
to our neighbors.  
  
Your vitality, your creativity, your energy are needed by LSLC, God, and our neighbors.  You can be part of spread-
ing God’s love and joy when you come on out and serve, set up, clean up, serve and play.  Contact Frank DeLoache 
or Caren Ballantine, who offer themselves to God in service so you too may serve, to sign up, and be part of this 
amazing event.  
 
Pastor Angela 

                       BINGO 

             Friday, March 20 

                5:30 -7:30pm 

    Smithfield Elementary School 

 

Come join the team and have fun selling BINGO cards at Smithfield’s annual fundraiser.    

Contact Shallen Gordon for more information. 

https://www.amazon.com/Terra-Sancta-Guild-500-Pendant/dp/B00UZHAMQU
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjNvL76xavnAhWEg-AKHfJhAs0QjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fp%2Fbingo-online%2F9nblggh4wst1&psig=AOvVaw1NYc_0tb9-Q-uVvh_n3YL6&ust=15804813
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NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTION:  
I will use my gifts and talents to serve 

 
There are lots of opportunities to serve both within and outside the walls of Living Saviour. Following is a list of the 
many ministries available to you at LSLC.  Help is always welcome and no experience is necessary.   Free training is 
always available.  Please contact the individual leader for more information.  Contact information is in the church 
directory.  Sherry Wooldridge can email you a copy upon request. 
 

Serving those outside our congregation: 
 

CAM Bag Lunch Team  4/year   Laura and Mike Micheal 

CAM Clothing Sorting  monthly  Caren Ballantine 

Loaves and Fishes  ongoing  Pam Williams 

Blood Drive   4/year   Frank DeLoache 

First Responders  monthly  Wayne Thom/Art Lange 

Room In The Inn  Dec-March  Alice Jenkins/Frank DeLoache 

Tuesday Coffee   monthly  Frank DeLoache 

Smithfield Elementary  ongoing  Caren Ballantine 

BINGO    1/year   Shallen Gordon 

Backpack Meals   2/year   Rich Ballantine 

School supply Collection 1/year 

Bread Delivery   weekly   Terry Godwin 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  ongoing  Jeanne Davis 

Quilt ministry   ongoing  Alice Jenkins 

Share the Love   1/year   Betty Reynolds/Kristin 
Haigler 

Living Waters Lutheran  as needed  Janet/Larry Wagstaff 

Countdown to Summer  1/year   Frank DeLoache 

Pet Ministry   ongoing  Lillian Stephens 

LutherRoad   1/year   Frank DeLoache 

Beads of Courage  ongoing  Caren Ballantine 
 

Opportunities to serve within our congregation and worship on a weekly basis: 
 

Lawn Maintenance  seasonal  Frank DeLoache 

Coffee Fellowship  weekly   MaryAnn Eller 

Altar Guild   weekly   Robin LaFollette 

Acolytes   weekly   Joy Forster 

Child Care   weekly   Amanda Thom 

Greeters/Ushers  weekly   Linda Honeycutt 

Digital Team   weekly   Brian Powell                                                  

Youth education  weekly   Kristen Haigler 

Adult Education   weekly   Marty Jenkins 

Music Ministry   weekly   Don Huff 

Lay Caring   as needed  Ray Kilminster 

(Lots of opportunities with this!) 

In 2020 we will continue to do God’s Work Our Hands! 
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IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                    2020 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                         and Areas of Responsibility 

                                                
Frank DeLoache                                          Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall                                         Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Bob Fleischacker                                         TBD 
Kristen Haigler                 Young Youth 
Beth Hawley                                                TBD 
Joe LaFollette                                              Personnel 
Gregg Mitchell                                            TBD 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Pat Sipe                                                        TBD 

                Pat Snodgrass                             Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                    Worship and Music 

  
 Church Council will  meet on February 16, following 10:30 worship service, in the conference room. 

2020 Officers will be elected at that meeting.  Installation of new Council members will be on February 23. 
 

Council will have a retreat on Saturday, March 7. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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 February 22,   7:00 p.m.           National Lutheran Choir at Christ Lutheran Church, Charlotte 

February 26, 7:00 p.m.              Ash Wednesday Worship Service                             

May 16 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.   Countdown to Summer V 

 June 22-26                                 Lutheroad Summer Day Camp at Living Saviour   

 July 13-17                                  Camp Vivace 2020   

       January 26, 2020 Annual Congregation Meeting Time: 9:45 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
        

       

    
 

 1        

 

2  8:30AM Worship 
9:30 GIFT, 
Confirmation, FF 

Youth at Carmel Place 

10:30AM Worship 

Room In The Inn 

6PM AA Group 

3 

7:00-8:30 p.m. 

Small group at 
Williams’ home 

 

7 PM Boy Scouts 

 

4  6:30-9:00 Coffee 
Give-a-way 

6:45 PM 

Cub Scouts 

5 

10AM 

Bible Study 

6PM Alleluia Ringers  

7PM  Chancel Choir 

6 

7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

 

10 AM Quilt Ministry 

10AM Bridge Group 

7 

 

8 

Set up for Share The 
Love Breakfast  

9   8:30 AM Worship 

9:30 GIFT, Faith Forum 

9:30 Share The Love 
Breakfast 

10:30 Worship/new 
members received   

Room In The Inn 

6PM AA Group 

 

 

 

16   8:30  Service-new 
members received 

9:30 GIFT, 
Confirmation, FF  

Youth Panera Bread 

10:30  Service 

Church Council Mtg 

Room In The Inn 
 

23 Installation of New 
Council Members 

8:30 Worship Service  

9:30 GIFT, 

10:30  Worship 

Room In The Inn                 
6PM AA Group 

10  

7PM  Boy Scouts  
7:00-8:30 PM 

Small group Meeting 

 

   
  

 

17   7:00-8:30 p.m. 

Small group at 
Williams’ home 

 

 

7PM  Boy Scouts 
 

 

 

 

24 

 

 

7PM  Boy Scouts 

11  

10AM Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 

6:30 Dinner Night 
Out at Riccio’s 
Italian Restaurant 

  

6:45 PM 

Cub Scouts  
 

18 

6:45 PM 

Cub Scouts 

  

 

 
25 

10AM Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 

 

 

6:45 PM 

Cub Scouts  

12  

        10AM 

     Bible Study 

 

6PM Alleluia Ringers  

7PM  Chancel Choir 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19       10AM 

Bible Study 

11:30 Primetimers at 
Wan Fu 

6PM Alleluia Ringers  

7PM  Chancel Choir 
 

 

 

26 Ash Wednesday 

10AM 

Bible Study 

7PM  Ash Wednesday 
Service/Stripping of 
the Altar 

 

 

13  

7AM Men’s Bible     
Study 

10AM Bridge Group 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

20 

7AM Men’s Bible     
Study 

10AM Bridge Group 
 

1 PM Hope Circle 

 

 
27 

7AM Men’s Bible     
Study 

10AM Bridge Group 

14  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

21 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

28 

15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22  10:00 a.m. 

Altar Guild Meeting 

Fellowship hall 

 

7:00 p.m.  

National Lutheran 
Choir at Christ 
Lutheran Church, 
Charlotte 

 

29 

 

 
February Birthdays 

 
2/4      C.D. Hathcock, Brandon Ward 

2/6      Alicia Cook, Maria Rozhin 

2/7     Scott Proctor 

2/10  Tom Chriske, Catherine Williams 

2/14  Ben Thompson 

2/15  Eric Krantz 

2/16  Linda Poley 

2/18  Victor Leeser 

2/19  Collin Quinlan   

FEBRUARY 2020 
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February Anniversaries  

 

2/6    Chuck and Erin Malinowski 
 
 

  

2/22    Anna Pearce, George Shabla 

2/23   Matthew Noonkester 

2/24   Janet Mayer, Pat Snodgrass 

2/28   Jeff Haigler 
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